————— Original Message -----

From: Jack Venrick

To: Jack R. Venrick

Sent: Saturday, November 12, 2005 5:36 PM
Subject: Think It Over In Your Pretty Little Head

Ron & Preston - here is my 2 bits today complete with Buddy Holly. I am
thinking about sending this out to all, what do think honestly? I am a little
cautious with Stephanie working in a management position in the City of
Seattle. But frankly those close to her in the city including her 2nd level agree

with us. If I do send out should I remove Ron's last name and email? Thanks.

Jack

Dear WRIA17 & CAPR & WA Senators and Representatives and Enumclaw
Herald and King County Journal:

I would like to amplify what Ron has so clearly and cloquently stated below in
his email below and seven points. His points are worthy of THINKING IT
OVER . I hope you like Buddy Holly it may help you wade through this rant.

Turn up your sound.

How many times do the rural and urban property owners , the grass root
organizations, associated businesses, civic organizations and all the people living
in the country and working in the cities have to keep painting this picture for the
city, county, state and federal government bodies? The environmental group
think has so infested the government and society that they are blind to simple
facts. They simply cannot and will not understand that the environmental

movement has long since moved from any sense of need and balance to
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becoming some of the most radical, destructive and self promoting ideology
today. And who would have believed that yester-years tree huggers now wield
nearly 9 billion $§ and have bought off at least half the politicians and
government. http://www.sovereignty.net/p/ngo/wealthy.htm. One prays for

this movement to become constipated.

Let us not feel sorry any longer for the spotted owl! It time for the
government to set up special private property wilderness areas for exclusive USE
of private property owners. We should elicit the help of our 1000 Friends in
WA and CELP and Nature Conservancy and call Paul Allen and ask for a few
hundred million to buy up and set aside our own land from the southern border
to northern border, from the Cascades west to the Sound as a national preserve
for endangered species of private property owners. We could petition both of
our environmental loving senators and they would most assuredly get us on the
endangered species farmers list. Once on this endangered list we would be
protected from the likes of Ron Sims and his county council gang not too
mention the Department of Ecology. People from the city could drive out on
Sundays when it wasn't raining and we could all put on our bib overalls and go

out and work the fields so they would feel good about preserving the way it use
tobe. THINK IT OVER IN YOUR PRETTY LITTLE HEAD:s.

When ideas grow into distorted ideology, when government adopts selfish one
sided polices based on in vogue distortion, when the government and
environmentalism become codependent and when the tide of taking come onto
your land and into your house, its time to "THINK I'T OVER...wouldn't you
think? When WA State Executive Office, WA Senator Cantwell and Senator
Murray and the WA DOE and King County Ron Sims and the King County
DDES do not listen to reason and refuse to understand the basic environmental

premises are flawed they become the source of the problem and not the solution.



e.g.. Then they hire more of their kind to perpetuate the myth. They claim to
know better than the land owners how to be stewards of our land and our
water. But lets all use the Best Available Science and try to make some common

sense out of nonsense.

When a one judge majority on a court of nine especially on the U.S. Supreme
Court or state Supreme Court can evoke laws to take away private property,
you start to understand that we have become a different nation no longer a
United States but more of a divided states divided between the big cities and the
country. Even though our judicial system is based on the prevailing court
majority decisions becoming the law of the land, the point is in the shift of
thinking away from the constitution and more toward the big cities and
sustaining development, UN, world courts takings. Even Enumclaw is grabbing
up hundreds of acres outside of town and building housing tracts where two big
farms used to be and mid schools where a horse boarding farm used to be.
Maybe they got fair market value for their land and maybe it was a voluntary
sale. I'll have think it over. What you are seeing now is the wide spread land
grab by the cities and big environmentalist and the big developers. They want to
grow but the rural land owners can't grow you see, that would be blight,

unsightly and down right sprawl.

You have to ask yourself who would even want to take away a person's

property rights away not too mention water rights and ability to build a home
anywhere you want? Answering that simple question will tell you how
embolden and distorted this type of environmental and political group think has
become. It shows you how far this sustaining development taking has

spread. When the high courts in large part takes property rights and

the cities take private land through distortion of eminent domain and distortion

of environmental cause then you have started to experience tyranny. When city



and county council set about to further themselves by taking private occupied
land to further the city over respecting individual privacy and constitutional
rights as in New London you have to start paying attention to why your cities
are creeping up to your back door. You definitely do not want to THINK IT
OVER.

The majority of urban property owners do not even know what CAO means and
if they do, it is simply something to do with clean air and clean water. Again the
complete truth never gets told or understood or nobody cares or all of the above.
That is why Ron Sims get voted in for the third time. Elected officials reflect
the consciousness and thinking of the community. THINK IT OVER even

though it may make you ill.

After you connect enough dots to the cities and to the environmentalist you will
see a picture which you are experiencing right now. A picture that Ron Ewart

has been writing and preaching about forever. The title of the picture is

SUSTAINING DEVELOPMENT, SMART GROWTH, CONTROLLED
GROWTH and it comes from the UNITED NATIONS. There is an Office of
Sustaining Development in Washington DC and in many major city mayor
offices including Seattle. The cities mission is to "rack em, stack em and pack
em" at any cost even if that means taking away your private property rights,
water rights, building rights, rights to roam and drive on highways and freeways,
etc. The cities love to code you too death with unending over reaching codes,
e.g. property enforcement codes, building codes, legal codes, privacy codes,
driving codes and now don't forget smoking codes. Once you think it over you
can easily see the insanity in the cities. We are moving into an age of a great rift
between the cities and the country. Look at the red & blue national voting

maps. The two live in their own world while the cities administer justice over

both. THINK IT OVER BUT DONT BE SLOW....



What you have here is what Patrick Michaels (Research Professor of
environmental sciences at UV & author of "Meltdown") calls a"paradigm-
political" process. This is a positive feedback loop, e.g. a snow ball going down
hill in wet snow. You have a government and environmental lobby

and academia and even most embarrassing, scientific journals that perpetuate
this urban myth of environmental fear and scarcity to perpetuate the funding and
existence of themselves. When the power of the government becomes so
pervasive that it is the major source of funding for many areas of research,
especially environmental studies, then you can start to understand why large
government organizations like WA Department of Ecology and DDES and
elected offices such as our WA states governor office and our two Senators are
part of the environmental myth and problem and not part of the solution. What

should be the source of the solution has evolved into the source of the problem.

Recent election results here in King County and WA state although
discouraging regarding the continued takings are not the total picture. Under
the table of takings by the cities you see a new picture. A growing numbers of
hundreds of property and water rights groups and other groups are fighting to
take back all of their freedoms and liberties they have been loosing over the last
30 years. American are slow to react but we are sponge like. You can drip water
or whatever fluid or brown matter you imagine on us for a long long time and
then one day you start to see what is dripping in is gushing out. We are
becoming saturated with too much nanny government, too much nanny tree
hugging environmental sue happy groups like "1000 Friends/Enemies of
Washington/FutureFear' and "CELP - Center for Environmental Law and
Policy Perversion". Who has to take any time to decide an issue when you see

someone from FutureFear or "CelpUSScrewThem" push another lawsuit over on



the local property owners... I mean do we really even need to THINK IT
OVER in this case?

Rural people want to be left alone. We have had it with the DOE, EPA, ESA,
DDES, CAO, GMA and PBRS and Ron Sims and the rest of the bloated
government planning and enforcement offices and those people who have
nothing better to do than sit around and plan your future. No agency of the
government or environmental lobby will be able to move one step forward any
longer without all of the property and water rights groups and anyone who has
an ounce of common sense descending upon them in mass. The age of
environmental innocence is over. You don't have to think this over unless you

are in the city maybe?

Another point to note is the obvious. We surely know that the majority in
control in King County and Olympia reflect only the city side of this state not
the country. The majority in this state and the corresponding big city counties
reflect and vote for the distorted environmental group think including our two
Senators and at least half the legislature into office. There is no balance in this
state. This includes both parties who are primarily city oriented. Thus the great
lose of our Steve Hammond. The city needs to stay in the city and not mess
with our country. Think it over how nice that would be. The majority in this
state live in the contiguous King, Snohomish, Pierce and Thurston

counties. The majority represents primarily the city people and the government
employees and those who live off of the government tit and the cities. Here is
an "At-A-Glance" picture of the recent vote to repeal the insane gas tax that
goes mostly to Seattle and does not help the WA State commuter or expand the
freeways for all of us. This tax is not about helping all of us commute to work

in the cities, its about only money primarily and disproportional for the cities,



THINK IT OVER and look at this map very carefully.

http://www.vote.wa.gov/election/2005/general/measures.aspx?a=912.

Don't think anymore, just pass this on to all your friends and call

every government official and demand that the WA State and the counties

get out of the country completely. Take some action yourself. Tell them you
have discovered creeping blight in the country and is being caused by the
government agencies, ¢.g. DOE and DDES. We need to split off King,
Pierce, Snohomish and Thurston and combine them into one
Government/union county called PIST. (using I in King -hopefully we won't
have to pay the King Family several hundred thousand a year of our tax money
for that?) Our children well ask us, why is that one big county called "pist".

And we can tell them the story how we split the state up between the big city
and the country. THINK IT OVER.

Oh and one last thought to think over.....we pay our government to do our
bidding not to think for us. We think, they do. Nobody thinks in the
government anymore unless we tell them too and then all we want is a "Yes
Voter Sir" or a No Voter Sir". Those in the government do not need to think
this over anymore. Anybody caught thinking during working hours in the
government is automatically fired. If a government employee has a problem and
needs to think, call a voter and let them do it. It will also be called CAO
which will stand for CALL. AN OTHER voter. The voters will THINK I'T
OVER for them. The government will just tend too their city and leave the

country alone. THINK IT OVER this may be the answer we all have been
looking for.

God Bless The United States


http://www.vote.wa.gov/election/2005/general/measures.aspx?a=912

Jack Venrick
Enumclaw, WA

————— Original Message -----
From: Ron Gregory

To: wrial 7@yahoogroups.com
Sent: Friday, November 11, 2005 9:32 AM
Subject: [wrial7] Meeting, 10-10-2005

I had to leave at at 7:30 PM. It was a most engaging session. I came away
with several take home messages

1/ The environmental activists will continue to pursue their agenda by
promoting a limited supply of water.

2/ The DOE is not to be trusted, it too appears to operate on the pretense
water is limited resource.

3/ The environmental "communty" is over represented in the legislative and
agency processes.

4/ The Executive Branch of State Government is a large part of the problem,
not a part of the solution

5/ The legislature will react only if they are forced to by public outcry
6/ Water is a property right

7/ Pressure must continue on DOE and elected officials

Ron Gregory
builder@cablespeed.com

Signature powered by Plaxo Want a signature like this?

Add me to your address book...

[Non-text portions of this message have been removed]



Please visit our blog at http://wrial7.blogspot.com/ for

articles and more information about the WRIA process.

«

Something has gone seriously awry with

this Court's interpretation of the Constitution.
Though citizens are safe from the government
in their homes, the homes themselves are not."

Justice Clarence Thomas



